

Glenfall News

...a newsletter to inform the school community about the day to day life of our school.

Friday 5th July 2019



A word from the head......

With Wimbledon underway and some super sunny days, it really feels like summer is finally here.

It's been another busy couple of weeks with many events taking place at the school. The recent Ground Force Day was a great success. Thank you to the many volunteers who painted, swept, cut, pruned and weeded; you all made a difference to the school environment, thank you.

The school sports day was also another successful event which was well attended by parents, carers and friends of the school. The morning was carefully planned by Mr Radley and I'm sure that you will agree that it was a roaring success. Thank you Mr Radley. This year the winning team was Rosen - Well done!



Last weekend was the Summer Fair, which again was another well attended event in beautiful sunshine.

Thank you to FrOGS for organising and to all of you for attending and raising nearly £2,500.



Hopefully you will have seen the amazing mural in the playground which was organised by Niki Whitfield and painted by Hana Sunny Whaler; it really brightens up the playground.

Have a good weekend - Anthony Mitchell





Firstly we would like to thank all of the families that supported the summer school fair and raffle. We raised a fantastic:

£2458

In the last few weeks we have spent some of our funds on the new playground markings. The children have been enjoying these at playtime and they will help make lessons more interactive. We have also helped to fund the schools art project. The lovely and colourful new mural on the outside of the music room is part of this.

The whole school is off to Mr Mulligans Golf world in the brewery soon. We are also using the frogs funds to hire the coaches so that the pupils can have a free of charge fun outing.

Many thanks to all the parents that help us raise these funds by attending events and buying raffle tickets. We provide the children with equipment and experiences which we couldn't do without the support from friends and families of the school.

We will keep you updated regularly with upcoming events and news of what we are using the funds for.









Diary Dates



July

1st July Y3/4 Greek performance - 2.30pm 4th July Whole school transition day

5th July Spelling Bee

Reports out to parents

6th July Orchestra & Choir to Midsummer Fiesta

KS1 Trip to Cotswold Wildlife Park 9th July Cheltenham Cricket Festival

16th July

18th July Whole school to Mr Mulligans Golf

19th July Leaver's Assembly

School closes for Summer Holidays at

2pm

Keep us up to date

If you have moved house, changed telephone numbers or set up a new email account please let the office know so that we can accurately maintain our records to ensure that we can contact you in case of an emergency and communicate with you effectively.



A few things......

Battery Recycling

Don't forget that you can recycle your old batteries at the school. Please use the recycling container in the school entrance. We have filled one container already!



Ground Force Day

The ground force day which we held at the school was very successful and we some parts of the school grounds and paint some fences and sheds. Hopefully those you who walk to school will have noticed that overhanging trees along Glenfall Way were cut back and the path cleared. Thank you to all of the volunteers who turned up help on a very hot day. I have put a date in the diary for another day on 28th Septem**ber**. Put the date in your diary.



Last Day of Term

The last day of term will be the 19th July and the school will close at 2pm after the Y6 Leavers assembly.

Mobile Phones

Parents are requested to **not** use mobile phones whilst in the school building. We had one incident last week where a parent came into a class assembly talking on their phone. In line with our school mobile phone policy we are trying to ensure pupil safeguarding through limiting the use of mobile phones in the school building and would appreciate your support.



Headlice

There are currently several cases of headlice in the school. Could all parents check their children's hair and treat accordingly.



Orchestra & Choir

The orchestra and choir will be performing at The Montpelier Bandstand at 1.30pm tomorrow afternoon. If you are in town, why not swing by and watch the performance.



SuperStars Summer Holiday Courses

"We are delighted to announce that the SuperStars Holidays course team with be running their popular multisport holiday course at the school this summer. SuperStars will be running 3 weeks of high energy sporting fun. They have over 40 different sports, popular games and activities which are all designed to make sure the children are kept active and are having the best summer possible! Please see there flyer attached with dates and information. The courses are capped to 30 a day, so act fast before its fully booked. Your child will also receive a FREE SuperStars sports cap if you book before Friday July 5th. To book visit https://www.super-stars.org.uk/summer2019courses/. If you have any questions then please contact SuperStars directly on 03452413682"









